



NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING
October 8th, 2017 S.W. CENTER
St. George , UT

6:3 pm - Meeting opened by Leslie - after Serenity prayer

12 Concepts read by - Carolyn

12 Traditions read by- Trevor

Motion to accept minutes -Carolyn

Seconded by- Ben

Passes

Attendance: [Leslie, Tysen, Jen, Caroline, Jason, ben, andy, JR, Lisa, Kason, Jerry, Erik, Emilee, Paul, Trevor, Makayla, Christine, Susan, Thomas, Aaron, Mikey, Caroline](#)

Excused Absences: - [Daniel, Shannon, Staci, Scott, Melissa](#)

Executive Reports

Chair [Leslie H.] Chair Report

Chair Report

Welcome back to the ASC. Thank you all for your service and commitment to Narcotics Anonymous. I do not have much to report back to you this month. However, I do know that Tysen does. Please keep in mind we are still in need of a secretary, we would love to fill that position. Also, homegroups! Region 51 convention, Arts and Graphics committee is looking for homegroups to send photos to maryloupipes@yahoo.com with homegroup photo UTAH in the subject line by October 12th for a project they are working on. Deadline is October 12th. If your homegroup would like to send a photo, please do so by the deadline date. Also, I got an email from Jenn, Escalante Utah. She said the following:

We are planning on coming to the October meeting! There are 4 home group members right now and we have posted announcements at the local post offices and trying to get a listing in our local paper. We are going to purchase a group starter kit from World for now but we hope that there is literature for sale at area service?

Billy T has 17 years
Jenn T has 28 years
Louise has 16 years
Alicia has a few days

Together we can!

In Service,

Jenn T.

Thank you for allowing me to serve,
Leslie H

CoChair [Tysen J.] Co-Chair Report:

Co-Chair report

10-7-17

By Tysen J.

this is my written and emailed report for this last month.

last month i was able to participate with area campout and had a blast despite the weather.

i also attended H and I and sat through that meeting to hear how things were going .

i also talked with members and tried to help out wherever needed .. we will be getting the info i gathered in reports or see the reports i was worried about not getting this month.

also i want to thank Christine again for helping with minutes

i was able to do agenda this month as well

there was a bit of confusion as to who to send the home group pictures to i received a forwarded text to send to one addict but heard we were to send them to another ...

so maybe the RCM can give more insight on what would be easiest then we can spread the word appropriately.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service

P.S. we still need an area secretary so if anyone is willing or knows of someone that may be willing please let us know

Tysen J.

Secretary no report ... Report in Co-Chair report

Treasurer [Christine R.]

Hi Everybody,

All is well. Everything is running smoothly. I was able to help SUACNA out and sign some checks this week, It was brought to my attention that the chair Shannon needs to be added as a signer to the bank account. When she gets back into town I will facilitate this. Here are the numbers.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service,
Christine

Date	Description	Income	Check#	Expense	Balance
	Previous Balance				\$13,367.23
9/8/2017	Meeting List		1097	\$102.36	

9/11/2017	Reimburse Campfire Mtg		1098	\$47.76	
9/14/2017	Group Donation	\$269.08			
9/19/2017	Bella Vista Storage		1100	\$225.00	
9/21/2017	Entertainment Campout		1099	\$240.00	
10/6/2017	Phone PR		Online	\$33.97	
10/6/2017	Intrest Paid	\$0.54			
				Previous Balance	\$13,367.23
				Income	\$269.62
				Sub Totals	\$13,636.85
				Expenses	\$649.09
				Current Balance	\$12,987.76

RCM [Lisa G.] RCM Report

Hello ASC,

Regional guidelines- needs a different approach as the original plans did fall through. Does not have any answers yet on how this is going to get done. They will discuss if an adhoc-committee needs to be formed.

We have a new vice chair Jeff.

Region 51 Facebook page was addressed and it had been decided that it will be addressed at a later date. Tina and Dan will get some feedback from others on the direction the region will take. There is not enough information to make a decision.

Inventory- areas- NxNW 3 responses with more questions.

I will be announcing our regional meeting for those that would like to attend. To help increase unity within our region. Maybe the next time we could get together prior to ASC and complete this together rather than putting that responsibility on a new GSR?

Or Jerry and I could break the work up and go to meetings with new GSR'S.

The next region meeting will be held November 19th at the rooms. Please don't forget the region 51 convention of narcotics anonymous is happening soon October 13-15 at the Orleans hotel. Information can be found on region51na.org. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

Entertainment -(Makayla)

Our camp out was amazing! We had between 45 and 55 in attendance. We donated \$77 back to area and appreciate all the support we had even though it was cold and snowing!

Thanks for allowing me to be of service.

MaKayla H.

ADHOC- (Jerry C)- unity day = see rcm report

H&I

Hello Area!!! Please excuse me this evening, I'm on a pre planned adventure with My Fam! Things are going well in H & I. We are in need for more members to join, especially for Boys and Girls to get approved for Purgatory and Youth DT. I want to welcome Cassi, As our new Secretary! Super excited to have her on board! The position of Youth DT Panel Leader is open! Please announce in all meetings! If someone is interested please see Josh B or come to our next H & I Committee meeting!! Getting excited for our H & I Awareness Event 10/21!!! It will be at Unity Park in Ivins from noon to 3:00!!! Flyers are out!! GSR's please announce in meetings!!! Two Great Speakers, food, fun and Tye Dye!!!! Thanks for allowing me to serve!! Melissa V

Literature (Eric M.)

Tonight sold \$332

9-11-17 deposit \$750

9-14-17 order \$754.95

Balance \$31.76

Outreach [Daniel P.]

Please excuse my absence, I am up in salt lake, and originally planned the trip around area, but due to region, area was moved. Outreach has been attempting to get a hold of all the GSR'S that have not reported to area, and hopefully by next month I will have a full report on how the absent meeting are doing. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

PR [Scott D.]

Hello everyone!

I'm sorry I can't be present again this month but I am recovering from my surgery albeit at a much slower rate than I had anticipated.

500 October meeting lists were printed at a cost of \$102.36.

The only change to the meeting lists was a corrected address for the Mesquite meeting

Meeting lists were distributed to GSR's . Lists were distributed throughout the community by Dave J. and Steve C.

Last month Stefanie A. was elected as the new Phonenumber Coordinator

The PR Committee set up a booth for St George Recovery Days, September 21, 2017. there were several addicts from the fellowship present throughout the event and quite a bit of literature was passed out to interested individuals

The PR business meeting was held Wednesday October 4, 2017.

We will be making a motion for a new phone. The motion will be for an amount not to exceed \$125.00 and will include a detailed amount for each charge. The motion passed a few months back was not enough since we have to pay off the old phone.

In the coming month the PR Committee will be distributing Spanish language literature in several locations throughout the community.

PR Business meetings are held the Wednesday before Area at the Elevate building of the Southwest Center at 6:30 PM.

We are still in need of a secretary.

September phone	\$ 33.75	\$2,2076.65
October meeting lists	\$102.36	\$1,974.29
October phone	\$ 33.75	\$1,940.54

Inventory PR as of May 13, 2017					
Description	Item No.	Quantity On Hand	Unit Price	Total	
8 slot rack	9053	1	\$20.80	\$20.80	
16 slot rack	9054	0	\$26.15	\$0.00	
#13 By Young Addicts, for Young Addicts	3113	6	\$0.31	\$1.86	
#27 For the Parents or Guardians of Young People in NA	3127	80	\$0.31	\$24.80	
#1 Who, What, How and Why	3101	0	\$0.24	\$0.00	
#2 The Group	3102	0	\$0.31	\$0.00	
#5 Another Look	3105	205	\$0.24	\$49.20	
#6 Recovery and Relapse	3106	196	\$0.24	\$47.04	
#7 Am I an Addict	3107	300	\$0.24	\$72.00	
#8 Just for Today	3108	6	\$0.24	\$1.44	
#9 Living the Program	3109	52	\$0.24	\$12.48	*1 damaged it would be 253
#11 Sponsorship	3111	265	\$0.24	\$63.60	
#14 One Addict's Experience with Acceptance, Faith and Commitment	3114	124	\$0.24	\$29.76	
#16 For the Newcomer	3116	88	\$0.24	\$21.12	

#21 The Loner Staying Clean in Isolation	3121	370	\$0.31	\$114.70		
#22 Welcome to Narcotics Anonymous	3122	193	\$0.24	\$46.32		
#23 Staying Clean on the Outside	3123	220	\$0.24	\$52.80		
#29 An Introduction to NA Meetings	3129	30	\$0.24	\$7.20		
#26 Accessibility for Those with Additional Needs	3126	4	\$0.24	\$0.96		
#24 Money Matters Self-Support in NA	3124	9	\$0.53	\$4.77		
#20 Hospitals & Institutions Service and the NA Member	3120	1	\$0.24	\$0.24		
#24 Hey What's the Basket For?	3124	1	\$0.24	\$0.24		
#17 For Those in Treatment	3117	344	\$0.31	\$106.64		
NA Groups and Medication	2205	124	\$0.31	\$38.44		
NA Little White Booklet	1500	0	\$0.75	\$0.00		
Information about NA	1002	9	n/a			
Self-Support Principle and Practice	n/a	2	n/a			
An Introductory Guide to Narcotics Anonymous	1200	50	\$2.00	\$100.00		

SUACNA [Shannon]

Good evening Area,

Please excuse my absence, I am in Portland supporting my mother as she is having cranial surgery to remove a tumor. I am sending Aaron N. with my report this month. Thank you for your willingness Aaron ;)

To start things off, SUACNA 11 dates will be June 8th, 9th, & 10th 2018. SUACNA's account balance is \$5,000.64. We are all getting excited for the first fundraiser of the year. "Clean Fest" will be held Saturday, October 28th from 5pm to 9pm at Southwest Behavioral Health Center here in St. George. There will be speakers, fellowship, food, and a costume contest. Tickets are \$5.00 per person, \$15.00 per family, and \$3.00 for food. We are hoping to have pre-registration for SUACNA 11 available at this event. GSR's please announce this event in your home groups. We also need announced that we have a few SUACNA sub-committees who are desperately needing support; Entertainment & Fundraising, Registration, and Merchandise. Programming is also in need of a Co-chair. Currently, Programming is in search of speakers for SUACNA 11, please submit your speaker CD's to them before the end of November. Their next business meeting is October 21st, 11:30am @ Dixie Alano Club. SUACNA 11 is on the move but we most definitely need your support. Our next business meeting is Sunday, November 5th (9am) @Southwest Center.

Thank you for letting me serve.

Shannon C.

CCGC (Susan)

Hello my beautiful people...The days are getting shorter along with my attention span. Just jokes! We are growing and it is nice to see our meetings have more than 4 in attendance. CCGC had a wonderful chili cook off event today. We had a great turnout. This event involved each home group and I believe it went fairly well. We have 6 different NA meetings in Cedar City and all 6 groups donated \$15 each to buy a raffle prize for the chili winner as well as raffle prizes for the raffle drawing. 5 groups submitted chili, it would have been 6 but one of the groups chili maker had a family emergency. The prize for best chili was a basic text, step working guide, journal, pens and highlighter. Friday night's live and let live meeting won and they will be giving the prize to a new comer who could use literature. We had great raffle drawings and between donations and raffle we brought in \$198. The treasurer will be handing that money over tonight to the area treasurer and I believe will be making a motion for the \$15 for the park reservation and I believe we are going to motion to buy some plastic totes to hold our items. Thank you for letting me be of service and as always please let me know if you have any questions, concerns or comments! One love!

Susan R.

GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Att	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar) Thomas B	12	2	0	Self supporting, still growing
Bridging the gap Phil C.	25	15	0	Self supporting, great meeting, need hg members

Circle of Hope Trevor W.	33	2	\$59.28	Doing well ave attendance is up by 10 people, will be moving to perks on sunset on nov. 6th, talking over social media
Circle of Sisters Carolyn O	35	7	\$1.80	Slef Supporting, good standing with the club
Cope Without Dope (Kanab) Ashley D				
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Kanab) Ashley D				
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Susan	40	4	0	Self supporting, living clean, sent photo
Fresh Start (Cedar) Baron				
Hold On Pain Ends				
Hurricane Sunday Night	6-15	5	0	Group growing, new homegroup members, treatment centers coming, first speaker went well, thanks Daniel P. New coffee Maker Katie, we are on fire, adding bt step meeting 1st sunday of month, voting in name for group
It works; How & Why (Cedar) Chris D.				
KISS Meeting Daniel P.	?	?	\$72.00	Sam new greeter, dale new coffee maker

Live & Let Live (Cedar) Jon J				
Living Clean (Cedar) Baron				
Living in the Moment-Mark				
Living Clean the Journey Continues Jason T	16	3	0	Meeting paid 4 weeks ahead on rent, attendance good needs an alt GSR
Men's Meeting (Saturday) Kason				
Men's Spiritual Meeting (Sunday) Kason N	30	1	\$40	Fully Self Supporting
Mesquite Meeting				
NA Rox Josh B.				<p>Good evening from NA ROX</p> <p>Sorry I am unable to attend this evening, I've been sick and assumed you don't want me to share my germs!</p> <p>Our average attendance has been about 11</p> <p>We are struggling with needing more home group members. We have started announcing it during each weekday meeting but it would be great if anyone could help announce it as well at other meetings</p> <p>We did not have an area donation this month.</p> <p>Motion for \$1200 To go to region - We abstain as there were only 2 of us at the meeting and</p>

				we each had a different vote, which cancelled each other out. The group members concern was are we really helping our home groups in our immediate area.
Newcomer's Meeting Makayla	68	6	\$118.00	Could use homegroup members
"We"covery Andy G.	15-19	3	\$4.80	Slef supporting, new alt GSR-JR, 3 new HG members, planning event bowlingin nov. check to see if HG name is changed on website, everything else going great.
Sisters of Hope (Richfield)				
Spiritually Awake Scott D				
Stress Less (Kanab) Bruce				
Sunday Night Candlelight Paul B	70	5	\$38.00	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Meeting fully self supporting 2. All service positions full 3. New alt. GSR, greeter, coffee maker 4. 1 new HG member 5. 13 HG members attended last business mtng
We Unite on Tuesday Night Open	25	2	0	Need sec, tres, GSR Abstain from all motions today
Women's Haven of Hope (Cedar) Susan R	11	2	\$4.00	We are thriving and self supporting we sent our photo

End Group Reports

Break Time : 7:30 pm

Re-open : 7:43 pm

OPEN FORUM:

talk about social media page and website and text reminders

talk about email minutes and people not getting them

talk about h and i event

closed @7:57

Old Business:

Motion 1
Maker: Christine
Seconded: Carolyn
Motion: \$225.00 for 5 months at Bella Vista Storage
Intent: Keep the bills paid.

Motion Passed

Motion 2
Maker: Christine
Seconded: Carolyn
Motion: \$Regional Donation of \$1,500.00
Intent: To flow money up

Motion goes back to groups
Motion passed

Motion 3
Maker: Makayla H
Seconded: Trevor W
Motion: To grant Area Entertainment \$240.00 for the annual campout
Intent: to provide food and water for members at the campout.

Motion Passed

Motion 4
Maker: Makayla H
Seconded: Trevor W
Motion: To reimburse Makayla \$47.76 for supplies the campfire meeting.
Intent: To keep money where it needs to be.

Motion Passed

New Business

Motion
Maker:
Seconded:
Motion:

Nomination results: Shannon : Congrats!

Motion to Close: Jen Seconded by: Makayla

Next Area Meeting November 11th at 6:30 in St. George @ S W Center

Minutes typed by: Tysen J.

Any corrections please email secretary@nasouthernutah.org

NA Related Announcements

Friday night Newcomers needs HG Members

Na Rox needs HG members too, struggling

**Cleanfest By SUACNA OCT 28th from 5-9 SW Center St. George Costume Contest
\$5 per person \$15 per family \$3 food**

**H and I Oct 21st H&I awareness event 12-3PM Ivins unity Park , Speakers T-shirts,
Free food**

Area Ent Next business mtg. Monday the 9th @7:15 @ alano Club to discuss event

CCGC Next meeting Nov. 6th KKCB 7PM

Sunday Night Hurricane Nov 5th 7PM 1st Step study Meeting Step 11

Struggling meetings/ Subcommittees

Na Rox Noon Alano Club mon-fri

Open Service Positions

Area Secretary open

None put in announcements sheet please refer to above reports